Aprender Tucson
Southside Community School
2701 South Campbell Avenue
Tucson, AZ 85713

Board Meeting Minutes
Held Friday, May 13, 2022 at 11:00am

Board Members Present:
Christine Curtis, Board President – video conference
Melissa Costa, Board Member – video conference
James Christopher, Board Member – telephonic
David Gill, Board Member – video conference

Absent:
Eleonor Francis, Board Member

Others Present:
Molly Gannon, Principal – video conference
Mikayla Hoffmann, Finance Manager – video conference


1. Call to Order. The meeting was called to order by Ms. Curtis at 11:05 am.

2. Discussion and Adoption of FY22 Final Revised Budget. Mrs. Hoffmann distributed copies of the FY22 Final Revised Budget to all board members and posted a visual as she summarized each page, noting significant changes.

Mrs. Costa asked for additional clarification regarding a large decrease in instructional salaries. Hoffmann called the audience attention to another area of the budget forms where additional salary expenses that were funded specifically through grants were listed. Costa also noted increases in two supplies categories; Hoffmann said these increases were also due to temporary needs associated with COVID-19 response and increased grant funding. Ms. Curtis inquired whether the increase in Prop 301 funding was due to higher spending and therefore more taxes collected after the economy began to recover from the pandemic. Hoffmann agreed this was the likely cause, and added that the Prop 301 calculation was also based on enrollment, which may have also played a role. Continuing her summary, Hoffmann explained that SEI grant funding had continued to diminish, accounting for a significant drop in EL salary expenses. Curtis asked what were the changes in requirements for EL instruction, and whether those students were now expected to receive 100% of their English language instruction in general education classrooms. Miss Gannon responded that the school is still conducting EL pullouts, and commented that though there had been significant restructuring of instructional requirements for ELs, the diminished grant funding was still insufficient to support the remaining regulations. Mr. Christopher asked whether the cost of the single audit was reasonable, to which Hoffmann clarified the difference in cost between regular annual audits and a single audit. She stated that the school was reimbursed for each required audit after two years by the state. Curtis summarized the work involved in an audit and observed that the cost was insignificant compared to the total school budget.

Motion: Mrs. Costa moved to adopt the FY22 Final Revised Budget. Mr. Christopher seconded.

In favor: Ms. Curtis, Mrs. Costa, Mr. Christopher, Mr. Gill
Opposed: None

Absent: Ms. Francis


3. Call to the audience.

Mrs. Hoffmann shared that the FY23 budget forms would be released June 3, however may need to be revised, so that any information input into the original forms could need to be revised as well. She suggested scheduling the next budget meeting on June 17th.

Mr. Christopher asked Miss Gannon to call him after the meeting regarding a separate issue.


4. Meeting adjourned at 11:57 a.m.

Motion: Mr. Christopher moved to adjourn the meeting at 11:57 a.m. Mr. Gill seconded.

In favor: Ms. Curtis, Mrs. Costa, Mr. Christopher, Mr. Gill
Opposed: None

Absent: Ms. Francis





